Village of Crooksville

Council Workshop Meeting

May 28, 2024

Mayor Mohler calls the meeting to order with the following council members present: Mr. Locke, Mr. Loomis, Mr. Redfern, Ms. Smith and Mr. Walters. Mr. Hampton was absent. Lacey Tumblin and Courtney Edwards were also present.

First up on the agenda, Javison Martin and Cordell Anders were present to discuss the storm drain at the corner of Keystone St. He stated that it is backing up into his yard. Mrs. Tumblin stated that the guys are aware of that issue. He also wanted to bring attention to the speeding on that street as well. He and his wife stated that they have 3 young children and are afraid they will get hit. Mayor Mohler and the Council stated that they will look into it. They will see about getting new signs posted as well.

Brandon Forrester was present to discuss having a Little League tournament June 28, 29, & 30th. That is the same weekend as the Community Celebration. He stated that they could stop it at noon for the car show and resume after that is done and shut down again when fireworks start. Mayor Mohler stated that he will have it figured out by Monday.

Next, Sharon Akers was present to discuss the corner of Pine St and 669. She stated that you can not see to pull out there because there is a bush that blocks the view to pull out.

There was a woman present to ask if South State St will be paved any time soon. Mayor Mohler stated that yes, it is on the docket to be paved in October as well as S Buckeye Hill to Flint Ridge.

Next, John, with Aspen Energy, was present to discuss Community Aggregation with electric and gas. He stated that if the Council would like to move forward then it would have to go to ballot this November.

Up next, Erik Peterson was present. He wanted to discuss the CPA Grant.

Next, Mrs. Tumblin stated that the pump stations, one on 669 and one on 345, have material on them that have cracked and are letting water in. She got a quote from Wesley Kerns for both pump stations to replace with metal, which is \$5826.12.

Up next, Mrs. Tumblin wanted to discuss possibly putting a pickleball court behind the Rec Center where they are taking down the skate park. Someone also mentioned putting a tetherball pole at the park. The council all agreed to see how much that would cost. The pool had a really great opening day!

Executive session for ORC 121.22 (G)(1) Personnel.

Out of Executive session.

Without any further discussion, the meeting is adjourned.

Chris Mohler

Mayor

Courtrey Edwards

Courtney Edwards

Fiscal Officer